HAINFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on November 9th. 2022
Present:
Cllr.L.Rogers (Chair)

In Attendance: District Cllr. J.Neesam


Cllr.S.Howes
 Cllr.K.Saggers


    County Cllr. D.Roper 




Cllr.T.Dossor
   Cllr.M.Bown  









Parishioners:   Five


J.Graves (Clerk)

a) Public Participation  Members of the public present expressed their concern at the poor Broadband service in certain parts of Hainford. This was discussed at length and Cllr.Roper agreed to make enquiries at NCC about future initiatives and also to circulate an online contact detail with his next newsletter. The Clerk would write to Openreach to express the concerns of the Council and to ask for a rapid solution to the problem.
b) Police Report The website indicated that one crime had been recorded in September.
c) NCC Report Cllr.Roper said that he had met with senior Highways dept. officials to informally discuss the proposal for  a 40mph limit on the A140. He was told that the relevant speed and accident statistics gave this a relatively high ranking among proposed schemes.
d) BDC Report Cllr.Neesam stated that community groups could apply for grants to assist with warm hubs and for assistance to continue with rising costs. Broadland were also considering property purchases to provide temporary accommodation for those made homeless.
e) Full Council
1. Apologies were recorded from Daniel Pratt
2. Declarations of Interest were noted from Kevin Saggers as a Village Hall committee member.
3. Minutes of the meeting on October 12th. were confirmed and signed.
4. Reports The Clerk reported that the Jubilee Seat had been delivered and Stephen Howes had volunteered to arrange installation in the play area at the village hall. The Clerk had ordered new nameplates for the village sign. Chequers Field had been cut.
5. Planning No applications to consider
6. A140 Speed Limit The petition with in excess of 600 signatures was handed to Cllr.Roper who would now put the scheme forward using his members grant.
7. Correspondence None
8. Finance There were no cheques to sign. Funds carried forward excluding the Chequers Field account were £24,705.36 which included £735.87 recently received Community Infrastructure Levy.
9. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports The Clerk would list unofficial signs in the village mounted on Highway posts and ask Highways to remove them. The Clerk would ask Broadland for some anti-dog fouling signs. The Village Hall would be holding some form of Coronation event in May 2023 and the Council would possibly asked for a contribution for mugs for local children. Kevin Saggers was asked to obtain a potential cost for this. A delegation and the Clerk would meet with Anglian Water on the 15th. to discuss sewerage issues. The Council agreed to implement the recent national pay award and confirmed the rate for the Clerk would be £14.21/hr. An anonymous complaint had been received about parking at the Millennium car park. The Council decided that as it was anonymous no action could be taken.
10. Next Meeting Wednesday January 11th. 7.30 p.m.
